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LUNCH MENU 
(January) 

 

A - Jerk Chicken and Rice 

B - Beef Curry and Rice 

C - Cheese Flan 

D - Quorn Sausages and  

     Mash and Beans 

E - Tuna Sandwich 

F - Cheese Sandwich 

G - Ham Sandwich 

H - Pasta Pot 

Message from the Head 
 
Dear all,  
 
You may have already read my Parent Mail this morning. We try so hard as 
a school to give you ample advance notice of things but are simply unable 
to when DfE guidance comes so late. I know many of you will have mixed 
feelings about the planned return to school, but as a Local Authority school, 
I have to follow this guidance. In this case, if it keeps this community safe, 
then we will do what we are asked to do. Please feel free to read the  
guidance if you wish for further clarityð https://www.gov.uk/government/
publications/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021/schools-
and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021.  
 
Many thanks to Ms Austin and Ms Donoghue and all those who  
donated for the amazing hampersðsee page 6 
 
The school would like to say a brief goodbye to Dr Tsui who will  
return to the school in September 2021. She will be replaced by Ms Hansi 
for 2 terms. Dr Faria will remain Head of Science and we are looking for a 
temporary second in department post to support her  
until the joint Head, Dr Tsui, returns.  
 
A final bow to all of you who have been juggling childcare or work during 
periods of your childrenôs self-isolation or positive tests this term. I have 
experienced this for not even a week and am in  
admiration of how you, as parents/carers, have managed this so well and 
seemingly managed to get your child/ren out of their pyjamas and off their 
phones. Despite her positive result, my daughter  
remains cheerful and mostly well but still in her pyjamas and on her phone! 
I am however not sweating the small stuffé.  
 
All the best  
Emma Hillman 

 

Encourage  -  Challenge  -  Succeed  

NEXT TERM IS  

TIMETABLEé 

A 

REMINDERS 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021/schools-and-childcare-settings-return-in-january-2021
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Literacy Update 
 
 

Well Done to the following students who successfully completed 
Accelerated Reader quizzes on the books they have finished 
reading this week. Outstanding results: 
 

 

Susie Weeks 8.1  - 90%  

Darcey Rudrum 7.1 - 90%  

Pei Jin Chen 7.7 - 90%  

Giselle Luong 7.7 - 100%  

Jacob Poole 7.7 - 100%    

Nyren Edwards 7.7 - 100%  
 

 

 

Please encourage your child to continue reading over the  
Christmas holidays ï even reading for 20 minutes per day will 
make a big difference. 
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Numeracy Update 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

The Mathematics Department would like to wish you an excellent festive break and thank you for 
your support this year, especially during the period of lockdown when pupils were working on  
bedroom desks, kitchen tables and on their laps in the front room!  We wish you a very Happy New 
Year and look forward to pupils returning to school in January. 

Here is a BIDMAS puzzle courtesy of TomTeachesMaths (https://www.tes.com/teaching-resources/
shop/TomTeachesMaths) that should help you keep Maths alive for you over the Xmas period (pdf 
attached) 

There will be changes to KS3 classes when pupils return with a return to Higher and Foundation 
classes.  This will allow for more directed teaching and monitoring of progress.  Work for classes 
are now being uploaded daily to Google Classroom so that pupils can access content if they miss a 
lesson due to absence or self isolation. 

 

Pi Day  

Wednesday 16
th
 December 2020 is a really special day in mathematics! 

Pythagorasô Theorem is a formula derived by a Greek mathematician over 2000 years agoé he 
discovered that when squares are made on each side of a right angled triangle then the area of the 
biggest square is equal to the area of the other two squares put together!  This is known as  
Pythagorasô Theorem. 
 

 

 

 

 

A Pythagorean triple consists of three positive integers (whole numbers) a, b, and c, such that 
a
2
 + b

2
 = c

2
.  A well-known example is 3, 4 and 5. 

The 16
th
 December 2020 is a very special date because, when written in short date form, 16/12/20, 

these three numbers are a Pythagorean triple: 16
2
 + 12

2
 = 20

2
!  This does not happen often ï in 

fact the next one wonôt be for another 5 years! 

 

Kind thanks to Ms Collins and Ms Altaf for this weeks contributions! 

 

Mr McLean  

Director of Maths  
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Pupil Leadership Update 

 
 

Over 80 applicants signed up to be pupil ambassadors. The competition was tough, and pupils 
went through a rigours interview process consisting of a group task and one to one interviews. 
Throughout the process, pupils demonstrated outstanding determination, collaboration and  
professionalism, and I would like to congratulate each of them for their excellent effort. While we 
could only select six pupil ambassadors for each year, I would like all those that applied to continue 
to participate in all the upcoming projects and activities across the school, as the collective action of 
many can only achieve change.  
 
So, congratulations to the 2021 Pupil Ambassadors. I look forward to working closely with each of 
you and witnessing the brilliant work you achieve in your new roles.  
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Year 7 

Forename Surname 

Adrienne Agius 

Samuel Barfi 

Yuha Wang 

Caitlyn McCann 

Angeiine Daily 

Soriya Diya-Sinclair 

Year 8 

Forename Surname 

Stella 

Havard-
Wards 

Rebecca Wheatley 

Ebony Trotman 

Lewis 

Forristal-
Marshall 

Ergi Osmani 

Harrison Fernee 

Year 9 

Forename Surname 

Caden Walton 

Zerai 

Archibald-

Haren 

Alex Anderson 

Phoebe Lott 

Lakshanyaa Nithikaran 

Bernice Pompa 

Year 10 

Forename Surname 

Daniel Abel 

Jaina Haq 

Roisin Daly 

Year 12 & 13 

Forename Surname 

Zarah Stevens 

Soumaya Lotmani 

Jameel St Hill 

Macie 

Jade  
Millard 

Regan Culleton 

Melissa Balean 

Selin Gur 

Sophie Washbrook 

Year 11 

Forename Surname 

Grace Feltham 

Nia 
Dwufour  
Siniboe 

Mahek Mirza 

Monir Alizai 

Shanuza 

Arumaina-
yagam 

Archie Osbourne 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
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Christmas Hampers Update 
 

Ms Austin and Ms Donoghue delivered 12 hampers to 12 very grateful families on Tuesday.  

They also gave out Ã500 worth of vouchers that were donated through a scheme where our families can  

purchase goods in local businesses, therefore putting back into local business! 

This would not have been the case without all your generosity and wonderful donations. Thank you so much. 
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